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ANNUAL REPORT OF THE FOUNDATION 2011 

 

January 9, 2012 
 
 
The Foundation provides the following report for 2011 which describes activities and accomplishments during the year. 
 
The Annual Meeting was held on January 10, 2011.  The narrative and financial reports presented on behalf of the 
Foundation were adopted unanimously.  Joseph L. Rider was nominated and unanimously elected to serve a four year 
term. 
 
The Foundation also held meetings on the following dates: February 1, 2011, April 21, 2011, August 19, 2011, October 7, 
2011, and December 20, 2011. 
 
In October of 2011, the LLA Young Lawyers Division again held its Lawctoberfest event, with its total proceeds being 
donated to the Foundation.  That amount was approximately $485.00.  The Foundation is grateful for the YLD’s continued 
commitment. 
 
The Foundation received a $5,000.00 contribution from the LLA, as its yearly line-item contribution.  The Foundation also 
received $200.00 in memorial gifts.  
 
The Foundation, through its Community Outreach & Activities Fund, made no grants in 2011.  Issues were continuously 
raised amongst the Directors as to the ability of the Foundation to give grants to non law-related organizations or for 
purposes not necessarily consistent with the By-Laws of the Foundation.  After much internal discussion and work, the 
Foundation Directors will submit By-Law changes to the Membership at the Annual Meeting to resolve this issue.  It is the 
Directors’ hope that the Foundation’s ability to fund more widespread types of grant requests will result in the by-law 
change.  
 
A full financial report is attached.  
 
It has been my pleasure to serve at the direction of this Foundation Board. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
William E. Nichols, 
President 


